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Holy	Rosary�

135	Nichols	Street�

Gardner,	MA	01440	�

�

Holy	Spirit�

50	Lovewell	Street	�
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Email:	�

of$ice@annunciationgardner.org�

Of�ice	Hours:	�

��
����Friday	8:30am��������

You	can	scan	this	QR	Code	to	

quickly	access	our	website.�

Masses	at	Holy	Rosary		

Saturday																							�

Sunday							�

																			�

Mon,	Wed,	Fri													�

Masses	at	Holy	Spirit		

Saturday																							�

Sunday			�

					(Spanish)																		�

Tues,	Thurs																	�
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Sacrament	of	Reconciliation	

Holy	Rosary:			Saturday												3:15����������

Holy	Spirit:						Saturday												3:15����������

You	may	also	call	one	of	the	priests	at	the	Rectory	Of�ice	to	sched-

ule	a	private	appointment	for	Confession�

��������	�
��

Rev.	Stephen	Lundrigan	ext.	116�

Rev.	Wilmar	Ramos	ext.	130�
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Welcome to Annunciation Parish 

Parish Staff 

Clergy                                      (978) 632-0253 

Pastor 

     Rev. Stephen Lundrigan                     Ext. 116 

Parochial Vicar 

     Rev. Wilmar Ramos                            Ext. 130 

Deacon 

     Rev. Mr. Stanley Baczewski    (978) 855-9805 

Retired Deacon  

     Rev. Mr. Arthur Giard 

 

Parish Office                           (978) 632-0253 

Business Manager 

     William Lawton                                    Ext. 113 

Parish Secretary  

     Joanne Kay                                        Ext. 110 

Administrative Assistant    

     Grace Hartin                                         Ext.111            

Director of Religious Education    

     Mrs. Maura Sweeney                          Ext. 117 

Director of Buildings & Grounds  

     Mr. Don Robinson                               Ext. 109 

Building Maintenance  

     Mr. Donald Cosentino 

    

Music Ministry 

    Mr. Paul Cormier                       (978) 602-6166 

   Mrs. Paulette Fowler                  (978) 660-0215 

   Ms. Sharon Sawtell                    (978) 632-7216 

 

Youth Ministry  

    Mr. Paul Hartin 

 Email: youthministry@annunciationgardner.org            

 

Holy Family Academy            (978) 632-8656 

Principal 

   Mrs. Andrea Tavaska                           Ext. 219 

Administrative Assistant                                                                                                                            

Mrs. Jennifer Lucas                             Ext. 213 

Director of Enrollment    

    Mrs. Nancy Tyros                                 Ext. 250 

    

 

The Caring Place                    (978) 632-5745 

Director  

     Mrs. Jane Pineo                 

Email: jane@tcpgardner.com 

www.tcpgardner.com  

From the Pastor’s Desk 

 

Well the dust has settled from the Christmas and New Year’s 

holidays. I would like to express my thanks to all who sent cards and 

gifts; they are very much appreciated. I have all the cards that were 

sent to me displayed on the bookshelves and other spaces in my of-

fice to remind me of all the positivity and good will that exists in our 

parish. As we work to come closer together as a family, Christmas is a 

reminder of what we share in common - our common faith in the Lord 

Jesus Christ, our common desire for peace, and our common feeling 

of contentment when we are shown love. Spurred on by the feast we 

are continuing to celebrate, let us always work to show love to others 

by bringing the peace of Christ and that feeling of contentment to our 

brothers and sisters. 

This week we will have both Pastoral Council and Finance Coun-

cil meetings. Since the end of the calendar year, we have tied up a 

few financial loose ends that needed to be tied up and have calculat-

ed the amount of scholarship that we will be able to give for the school 

next year. We have readjusted the rates for our preschool program at 

Holy Family Academy which has resulted in LOWERING some of the 

rates. If you know someone in need of affordably priced preschool, 

please direct them to call the school and look at the program and the 

new rates. With more students in this program we will be able to en-

gage the plans in place for expanding the preschool curriculum.  

I will be checking in with our chairpersons of our committee devel-

oping parish logo and sign designs and also the committee looking at 

capitol expense projects. The first will present its ideas to Pastoral 

Council who will examine them, the second will present its findings to 

Finance Council and then these will be shared with the parish. If you 

have any design or logo ideas please get these to Joanne in the office 

who is on that committee. 

Contacts continue with the architect for the handicap project so 

that we can begin that work soon, and any comments you may have 

about this are welcome. As we continue to complete this project and 

work on our capitol projects, we make the parish facilities more func-

tional and able to last for the long haul. This way we can pass on to 

the next generation strong facilities that are able to accommodate 

what comes in the future. Our work to do this is like the work done by 

those who built these buildings in the first place. Things continue to 

shift, and there are areas in the country where churches were merging 

and closing but they have recently experienced a significant growth - 

we may not see that kind of rebound in our time, but with foresight we 

will help to pave the way for such resurgence. In the present we 

should be happy for the growth we have experienced and the stability 

we have achieved by working together. 

God is indeed great and his voice calls out to our community to 

come and worship and participate in the life of ministry. Let us all con-

tinue to be part of that life and part of that voice that calls others. May 

God bless you and your families. 

 

Peace, 

                Fr. Steve 

Annunciation Parish Mission Statement: 

Strengthened by the Eucharist, empowered by the Holy Spirit, and sent by Christ we seek by worship and service to compassionately 

meet the corporal and spiritual needs of our parish family and beyond.  We desire to warmly welcome the stranger and one another, and 

together reach a deeper relationship with Jesus Christ.  In doing this, we are committed to the caring and ongoing Christian formation of 

others by providing opportunities for spiritual, intellectual, and social growth within our faith and local community.  

For those who are new to the parish or returning after some time away, we would like to welcome you to our 

Catholic community. In this bulletin you will find many opportunities to be enriched and involved. If you would 

like to register as a member or have any questions, you can call us at 978-632-0253, email us at  

office@annunciationgardner.org, or you can stop by the Parish Office during the week. 



Mass Date Mass Time Mass Intention 

Saturday, January 5th 4:45 p.m. Claire & Deac Murphy, in memory of their 50th Wedding Anniversary 

by The Murphy & Stuessy Families 

Alice Cote, 2nd Anniversary by the family 

Sunday, January 6th 

 

 

 

7:30 a.m. 

 

10:30 a.m. 

Marie Manca by her husband & family  

 

Chelsea Lafrennie by Memere & Pepere 

Ernie Duteau, 1st Anniversary by Kathy Duteau  

Monday, January 7th 9:00 a.m. Kevin Hamilton by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Kuehl  

Eileen O’Connor by the children of Holy Family Academy  

Wednesday, January 9th 9:00 a.m. Malvina McCuster by Kyle Brinkmann  

Friday, January 11th 9:00 a.m. Ronnie Albee by his wife & children 

Saturday, January 12th 4:45 p.m. Stephen Palmieri by family 

Charles McKean, 14th Anniversary by Theresa 

Sunday, January 13th 7:30 a.m. 

 

10:30 a.m. 

Claudette LeBlanc, son Yvon & Leonard Pellerin by Mr. & Mrs. 

Valmond Ouellet, Miss Ella Cormier & Dennis 

 

Gloria LeBlanc by Alan & Gisela Duplacy  

Philip & Rose Robichaud by daughter, Judy  
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Mass Intentions 

Mass Date Mass Time Mass Intention 

Saturday, January 5th 4:00 p.m. Theresa Poirier, 1st Anniversary by her husband Dismas 

Jean-Paul Maillet by family 

Arthur Bernier by family  

Sunday, January 6th 

 

8:30 a.m. 

 

 

12:00 p.m. 

Bernard Riley, 4th Anniversary by family 

Gilles Arsenault, 1st Anniversary by Kathy & family  

 

To be announced 

Tuesday, January 8th 7:30a.m.  All Parishioners of Annunciation Parish 

Roland Favreau, 7th Anniversary by his wife, Alma 

Thursday, January 10th 7:30 a.m.  Alma Melanson by Muriel & Giselle Bourque  

Saturday, January 12th 4:00 p.m.  Michael MacIntosh, Jr., 1st Anniversary by his grandparents 

Bertha Richard by Florine Barrieau  

Sunday, January 13th 8:30 a.m. 

 

 

12:00 p.m. 

Claire & Ivan Johnson by Jean Murray & family 

Charlotte Burtman by Don & Sharon Sawtell  

 

To be announced 

Other Masses this Week 

at Holy Spirit Church 

at Our Lady of the Holy Rosary Church 

Monday, January 7th  4:00 p.m. Garwest  Laure Hachey by her husband, Gerard  
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Upcoming Events  

Saturday January 12th 

1:00p.m. First Reconciliation at Holy Spirit  

3:15—3:34p.m. Confessions at Holy Spirit 

3:15—4:00p.m. Confessions at Holy Rosary  

4:00—8:00p.m. Confirmation Workshop I at Holy Spirit  

Sunday January 13th 

9:00—10:15a.m. Religious Ed. for Grades 1-8 in Holy Family Academy  

Wednesday January 9th 

6:00a.m.—8:00p.m. Eucharistic Adoration at Holy Rosary 

10:00a.m. Beautiful Hope Discussion in the rectory on Nichols Street  

Thursday January 10th 

9:00a.m. Faith Sharing Group discussing Beautiful Hope in the rectory living 

room on Lovewell Street 

1:00p.m. RCIA in the rectory on Nichols Street 

5:30p.m. Curso Biblico (Bible Study) in the rectory on Nichols Street 

6:30p.m. Bingo in Holy Rosary hall 

Friday January 11th 

 

Sunday January 6th 

9:00—10:15a.m. Religious Ed. for Grades 1 & 3-8 in Holy Family Academy 

11:30a.m.—1:30p.m. Religious Ed. for High Schoolers in Holy Family Academy 

Monday January 7th 

Coffee Social after 9:00a.m. Mass at Holy Rosary  

1:30—2:30p.m. Intercessory Prayer Group in the rectory on Nichols Street 

 

Tuesday January 8th 

6:30p.m. Bible Study in Holy Rosary hall 

6:30p.m. Beautiful Hope Discussion in the rectory living room on Lovewell Street  

January 6th - 12th  

Mark this on Your Calendar: 

Monday January 14th 

7:00p.m. Grit & Grace Book Club in the rectory on Nichols Street 

Friday January 25th 

7:00p.m. Theology on Tap at William’s Restaurant  

Beautiful Hope 

 

All are invited to join us in discussing the book you re-

ceived for Christmas, Beautiful Hope. Groups will meet for 

4 weeks beginning this week on: 

 

• Tuesday evenings at 6:30 p.m. in the rectory living 

room on Lovewell Street  

• Wednesday mornings at 10:00 a.m. in the rectory at 

Holy Rosary 

• Thursday mornings at 9:00 a.m. in the rectory living 

room on Lovewell Street, the weekly Faith Sharing 

Group will focus on Beautiful Hope 

 

There is no need to pre-register; simply drop in as you are 

able.  

 

If you cannot attend meetings but would like to explore this 

book with others, you may join our online discussion at 

http://annunciationgardner.org/beautiful-hope 

 

This week we will be discussing the Introduction and Part 

One (pgs. 9-42), reflecting on the difference between 

Hope and Optimism, and exploring what our source of 

Hope is.  

 

Please note that, if school is cancelled due to winter 

weather, these meetings will be postponed until the follow-

ing week.  

Religious Education  

 

Classes resume this Sunday, January 6

th

.  

Students in Grades 1 & 3-8 will meet at 

9:00 a.m. in Holy Family Academy and 

Students in High School will meet from 

11:30 a.m.—1:30 p.m. 

Grit & Grace Women’s Book Club 

 

We will resume our biweekly meetings on January 14

th

 at 

7:00 p.m. in the rectory on Nichols Street. We will be dis-

cussing the first 2 parts (pgs. 9-68) of Beautiful Hope.  

 

New members are always welcome! 



Intercessory Prayer Ministry  

 

With Jesus, our Intercessor, and the Holy Spirit, the Light 

that guides us, we gather together twice a month for one 

hour to pray for the needs of our faith community and the 

world. We offer our petitions and give praise, honor, and 

thanks to our heavenly Father for His unconditional love 

and mercy through various prayers of the Church, song, 

Sacred Scripture, silent reflection and sharing. If this 

prayer style interests you, consider joining us.  

 

For further information please contact  

Louise Plamondon at 978-632-8679 
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Upcoming Events 

 

 

Are You Interested in Evangelization?  

 

All are welcomed to join us for a listening session on 

“What’s Working in Catholic Evangelization today?” on Sat-

urday January 26

th

 from 10-12 at Holy Spirit, 50 Lovewell 

St.  John J. Boucher, a catholic Evangelization consultant 

and member of our diocesan Parish Renewal and Evangeli-

zation Committee, will be joining us to help facilitate a con-

versation exploring what is current efforts around evangeli-

zation in our region, the possibilities for the future and next 

steps we might take. If you plan to join us for this free ses-

sion please help us be prepared to welcome you by prereg-

istering on line at https://annunciationgardner.org/

evangelization-listening-session or by calling Maura 

Sweeney at 978-632-0253. 

Enrich Your Faith this Winter! 

 

If you haven’t already, please make sure to pick up your copy of the blue flyer that has a list of this winter’s upcoming Faith Formation 

opportunities for Adults. A copy of the flyer will be available in pdf format on our website homepage, and details are posted at https://

annunciationgardner.org/adult-faith-formation . 

 

We hope you will mark your calendars and join us for one or more of these events!�

 

My dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

  

Today, I appeal to you to give generously to the National Collection for The Catholic University of America in Washington, D.C. Es-

tablished in 1887, the University has served the Church, students and the community for generations and is the only American Univer-

sity with ecclesiastical faculties granting canonical degrees in canon law, philosophy and theology. 

  

Catholic University is helping to renew and strengthen the Church. The University has always been the research institution where 

the Church comes to think. Through hosting a national conference series focused on laity response to the sex abuse crisis, and in creat-

ing an Institute for Diocesan Excellence in Administration (IDEA), where lay scholars and professionals can support clergy by provid-

ing expertise and accountability in the areas of education, finance, canon law, culture, and more, Catholic University will serve as a 

springboard in renewing and strengthening Catholicism in our country. 

  

Catholic University serves the Church by engaging its students to discover knowledge and truth through excellence in teaching and 

research. With its 12 schools and 23 research centers, the University provides an exceptional Catholic education to almost 7,000 stu-

dents annually. By way of its many programs, such as those in ethical business practices; classical architecture; intelligence studies; 

neuroscience; nursing; Spanish language and Hispanic ministry; social service; and Catholic bioethics the University prepares students 

to respond to the many issues facing the Church and society today. 

  

I encourage you to be generous in the special collection for The Catholic University of America, to be taken at the Lord’s Day Masses 

in all the parishes throughout the Diocese of Worcester, on January 5 and 6.  

 

With every prayerful best wish, I remain  

 

Sincerely yours in Christ,  

Theology on Tap 

 

We plan to hold our first local Theology on Tap for young 

adults (18-39) on Friday January 25th at Williams’s Res-

taurant in Gardner MA at 7:00p.m.  

 

Come enjoy free appetizers, a cash bar, and lively con-

versation. Our Topic will be Faith & Science: Can They 

Coexist?  
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Spiritual Guidance  

Please Pray For:  

Judy Woodwarth, Addison Auza, Henry Cichonski, Richard & Jeanne Bubnel, Geraldine Dorval, Tricia McKinley, Brian Como, Kath-

leen Bliss, Leonne Tagen, Larry Butler, Joan Besch, Mary Beth Brow and Patty LeBlanc.�

If you would like to add a person’s name to the prayer list, please contact Annunciation Parish at (978) 632-0253, ext. 110. 

Names will be kept on the prayer list for 4 consecutive weeks. Please call the Parish Office if you would like to put a 

name back on the list at the end of these 4 weeks.  

 

                                                             For other prayers and special intentions, call our Prayer Line at (978) 632-2618�

Information on the Sacraments 

 

Baptism: is celebrated on the Third Sunday of the month at 2:00p.m. or any other 

Sunday outside the Lenten Season. If you would like to have your child Baptized call 

the Parish Office at (978) 632-0253 

First Communion: for adults and children over the age of 7. Call Maura 

Sweeney at the Parish Office (978) 632-0253 Ext.117 

Confirmation: call Maura Sweeney at the Parish Office (978) 632-0253 Ext117 

Holy Orders: If you are feeling called to explore a vocation to the priesthood 

please contact our diocesan vocations director Fr. Jim Mazzone at jmaz-

zone@charter.net or by phone at 508-340-5788 

Holy Matrimony: notify the Church approximately one year in advance. For  

Marriage Preparation, call the Parish Office at (978) 632-0253 

Anointing of the Sick: call Fr. Lundrigan at Ext.116 or Fr. Ramos at Ext.130 

Daily Readings  

Sunday Jan. 6

th 

• Isaiah 60:1-6 

• Ephesians 3:2-3A, 5-6 

• Matthew 2:1-12 

Monday Jan. 7

th

 

• 1 John 3:22-4:6 

• Matthew 4:12-17,23-25 

 

Tuesday Jan. 8

th

 

• 1 John 4:7-10 

• Mark 6:34-44 

Wednesday Jan. 9

th

  

• 1 John 4:11-18 

• Mark 6:45-52 

 

 

Thursday Jan. 10

th 

• 1 John 4:19-5:4 

• Luke 4:14-22 

Friday Jan. 11

th

 

• 1 John 5:5-13 

• Luke 5:12-16 

 

 

Saturday Jan. 12

th  

• 1 John 5:14-21 

• John 3:22-30 

Sunday Jan. 13

th 

• Isaiah 42:1-4,6-7 

• Acts 10:34-38 

• Luke 3:15-16,21-22 

Keep Them in Your Prayers 

Our children who are preparing to receive their first communion this Spring, will celebrate the sacrament of 

Reconciliation with their families next Saturday, January 12

th

  @ 1 p.m. at Holy Spirit. Please keep them in 

your prayers as they encounter God’s profound love through the sacrament of Reconciliation.  

Question of the Week 

Question for Adults:  How this past week did you demonstrate God’s love at home and at work?  

Question for Youth: In your life, who helps you to see Jesus in other people such as a classmate or a friend?  
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From the Office 

Thank You 

The parishioners at Annunciation Parish expressed such 

warmth during this particularly cold time of year. Thank You 

for the gifts and well wishes throughout the 2018 Christmas 

Season.  

 

Sincerely, 

      The Deacons 

Were You Away this Christmas? 

 

If you were celebrating Christmas elsewhere this year, please 

make sure to pick up your copy of the book Beautiful Hope 

from the back of church this week. We are delighted to share 

this collection of short essays by Catholic authors with you. 

We believe that it points readers toward the source of our 

Christian hope in the face of our broken world.  

Are You Missing Something? 

 

Over the past few months we have accumulated an odd as-

sortment of hats, gloves, umbrellas, toys, glasses etc. in our 

lost and found drawer at Holy Rosary. If you are looking for 

an item that may have been left behind say a quick prayer to 

St. Anthony and check the lower center drawer in the infor-

mation desk in the entry way at Holy Rosary.   
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 	 Annunciation Parish, Gardner, MA	 03-1038

Family Memorials
Lasting Tributes to

Those You Love
Monuments • Markers • Lettering

465 West Street • Gardner
Tel/Fax: (978) 632-1323

C.S.C. Michael K. Roberts
Owner

“for all of your home maintenance needs”
Painting - Wallpaper - Flooring - Carpentry

Refinishing - Power Washing - Mowing - Pruning
Planting - Mulching - Spring/Fall Clean Up
Plumbing/Electrical Repair - Countertops

Furniture Repair - Cleanouts

LICENSED & INSURED  978-632-6092
www.thibaulthomemaintenance.com

Bruce Thibault, Owner

James Gallant
4 Main Street, Gardner, MA

978-632-7148
19 Walden Street, Concord, MA

978-371-0585

ANDERSON, BAGLEY, & MAYO
INSURANCE AGENCY, INC
d/b/a The Insurance Place

978-632-1098
www.abminsurance.com

Call Bernice, Karen, or Debora 
for a customized quote.

20 Pearson Blvd., Gardner, MA

Lamoureux-Smith & Poliks
105 Central St., Gardner, MA  01440

978-632-0158 
Kevin J. Mack • Owner

Call for Free Pre-Planning Guide

LET US PLACE 
YOUR AD HERE.


